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	Nursery


	WOW! Nursery performed their Nativity songs to parents/carers and friends on Tuesday and the children were fantastic!!!They sang all of the songs loudly and clearly and they performed all of the actions. We are so proud of the way the children prepared for the Nativity performance. They changed quickly and quietly waited to go to the hall, then walked in a wonderful line, in their pairs. We hope that everyone who came to see the performance enjoyed it as much as the children enjoyed performing it.

	Reception


	
	What an exciting week it has been! The children did an absolutely fantastic job performing at our Nativity on Tuesday. We hope you enjoyed watching it as much as the children enjoyed performing it. The children have been busy making Christmas crafts and taking part in Christmas activities. 
We have learnt the last 3 sounds of Set 1 this week – x, ng and nk, the children have worked so hard learning all their sounds this term. We are very proud!
We are collecting clean plastic milk containers ready for our topic next term. Please bring them to school in the new year, thank you!


	Year 1


	1C
	This week we have worked hard to get ready for our Nativity. Well done everyone for a fantastic performance on Tuesday. I was very proud of you all for your fantastic singing and acting. A special well done to Abigail who came back to school to be a camel even though she was not feeling well. We have also been thinking about all the things we have learnt this term in Year 1 in Literacy, Numeracy and Science. A super term - well done. Have a well-deserved break everyone and I will see you all in January!

	1N
	In Literacy this week we have been learning and reciting poems. We have also been writing our own poems about our senses. In Numeracy we have been dividing by different numbers and everyone has been amazing at it! Well done super mathematicians.

	1W
	Well, what a busy week in 1W! I'm sure you will agree that the children were fantastic in their nativity; what brilliant singing from everybody! A special well done to Halima, Christian, Gursev, Amaya and Hayley-Jade who represented 1W very well and acted excellently. We have been re-visiting capital letters and full stops this week, as well as checking our adding and subtracting with larger numbers. We have also started to make some Christmas decorations; hopefully the Christmas cone people made their way home safely! Well done 1W, we are all very proud of you!

	Year 2


	
	What a wonderful first term in Year 2 it has been. A big thank you and well done from all the teachers in Year 2 for all the hard work the children have put in over the term. We hope everyone enjoyed the KS1 Nativity this year; the children performed fantastically and sang beautifully and we were really proud of them. As the Christmas countdown has begun, the children have still been working as hard as ever – completing a range of tests; showing off what they have learned already this academic year. 
We hope everyone has a lovely rest over the coming weeks, so come back ready and raring to go for the spring term. Don't forget we will be going swimming after the holidays - get your kits ready!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have been completing their end of term tests in numeracy, literacy and science. The children have also been working hard for their big performance in Dorrington Rocks; a lot of hard work from the children has paid off with an excellent performance. Well done to all involved. The children have also been making Christmas cards, decorations and calendars throughout the week.   

	3R
	This week in 3R we have been doing lots of art and craft for Christmas! We have also been doing our half-term tests in the mornings and everyone has been trying really hard! We have also spent a lot of time rehearsing for Dorrington Rocks and it was great to see all the hard work pay off on Thursday night! Well done to Esther and Ayesha for excellent homework last week!

	3W
	This week in 3W we have been completing our half term tests in literacy, numeracy and science. To reward us for our hard work, we have been having some art lessons in the afternoons to make Christmas cards, decorations and calendars. We are also getting ready for our Christmas party next week!

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been very busy completing our end of term tests. We took these for Grammar, Reading, Numeracy and Spelling. In between these we had a great time creating Christmas cards and performing our Tanka poems to the rest of year 4. During the afternoon we looked at the 4 Noble Truths taught in Buddhism and created our own Noble Truths, leading us towards happiness. Please remember parent pupil workshop is still on this Friday, but not during the last week.

	4C
	In 4C this week we did end of term tests on Grammar, Spellings, Reading and Numeracy. We have been practising hard for Dorrington Rocks and were excited to perform on Thursday! In the afternoon we have enjoyed making Christmas cards, shaped like a reindeer. We also used oil pastels to create a Roman landscape of the Colosseum focusing on the colours we used, as well as the tone and contrast.

	4M
	In 4M this week we have completed test week, where we took mini end of term tests in Reading, Grammar, Spelling and Numeracy. For the rest of the week we participated in lessons with a mainly Christmas/Winter theme. On Tuesday we thoroughly enjoyed making our Reindeer cards – complete with pom pom for the red nose! In Literacy we have used this week to perform our winter Tanka poems and have focused on using expression and tone in our voices, to captivate the listener. We have also done longer handwriting lessons, as our aim is to keep our handwriting tip top over the holidays!

	Year 5

	5B
	It has been a fun filled week in Year 5. Our preparations for Christmas are well underway. We have been working really hard towards our performance and we hope you enjoyed our energetic rendition of Dorrington Rocks as much as we did. We have been working really hard to apply our knowledge in or end of term assessments. Have a wonderful Christmas break everyone.

	5C
	Another busy week in Year 5. We have been getting into festive mood practising hard for Dorrington Rocks. We very much hope you enjoyed the show and our Christmas fayre. We have also completed many festive activities including making seasonal calendars using tissue paper. Well-done everyone, keep it up.

	5H
	Well done Year 5. All of the teachers in the year group have been very impressed by the dedication you have shown towards your end of half terms assessments. We hope you have enjoyed the range of festive activities, such as the making of Christmas calendars which we have been enjoying this week. We hope that everybody at Dorrington has a restful and relaxing Christmas break.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week 6S has written their final, edited versions of their balanced argument. They have presented both cases of the debate on whether children should be allowed to travel around the world for a year, on a boat.  Children have worked hard to implement formal language and phrases and refrain from including persuasion techniques and personal opinions. We have rehearsed till perfection for the Christmas Concert! Year 6 has definitely got that special Christmas feeling.

	6T
	It has been a very busy week in 6T. The children have completed spelling, grammar, reading and maths assessments as well as finishing the final drafts of their balanced arguments. However, our main focus has been Dorrington Rocks! The final rehearsals went really well and the children were very excited during the performance and the celebrations afterwards.

	6W
	This week, children completed this term's reading, maths and grammar tests. Well done to those children who are continuing to make improvements on their scores! This week also included our performance of Dorrington Rocks. Congratulations to all children involved. One more week to go until the Christmas holidays!
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 11th December 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Tuesday, 15th December – Class Christmas parties pm


Thursday, 17th December – Nursery Christmas parties





Friday, 18th December – Bobble Hat/Xmas Jumper day


Friday, 18th December – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS AT 1.15PM





Monday, 4th January 2016 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING





Tuesday, 5th January 2016 – SCHOOL OPENS





Monday, 11th January 2016 – FILM CLUB


 






































BOBBLE HAT/CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY





Friday, 18th December is 


Bobble Hat/Christmas Jumper day. Wear non-uniform for a donation of £1 for charity.









































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        2A�
    99.58%�
KS2�
6S�
100%�
�
REC�
RH�
89.17%�
Year 3�
3R�
96.55%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
97.08%�
Year 4�
4A�
99.14%�
�
Year 2�
2A�
99.58%�
Year 5�
5H�
97.41%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
100%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RJ/2A�
1 LATE�
KS2 Winners�
      5C/6W�
1 LATE�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1W�
5 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�












YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2016


Do you have a child who was born between 1st September 2011 and 31st August 2012? 


If so, it is important that you apply online for your child’s Reception place for September 2016 by 15 January 2016. 


For further information and to apply online please visit  � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" \t "_blank" �www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�, alternatively contact a member of the Children’s Information and Advice Service on 0121 303 1888.





Water Bottles


Please ensure your child/ren have a water bottle in school, so they are able to have a drink throughout the day.  


Thank you.








DORRINGTON WEBSITE


Don’t forget to visit our school website              � HYPERLINK "http://www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk" �www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk� and find out about what your child has been learning, homework, school events, useful links and to view photo’s.





                       


Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








                            



































DORRINGTON NEWS: 11th December 2015





“Together we are stronger"








